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CHARLOTTE COUNTY - PUNTA GORDA

METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION

MINUTES OF THE APRIL 13, 2022
TECHNICAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE (TAC) MEETING

MEMBERS PARTICIPATING IN PERSON

Mitchell Austin, City of Punta Gorda, TAC Chair

Don Scott, Lee County MPO

Ron Ridenour, Charlotte County Airport Authority

MEMBERS PARTICIPATING IN MICROSOFT TEAMS

Ravi Kamarajugadda, Vice Chair, Charlotte County Public Works
Robert Fakhri, Charlotte County Public Works

Linda Sposito, City of Punta Gorda

Tony Conte, Charlotte County Public Schools

Noah Fossick, City of North Port

Patrick Fuller, Charlotte County Emergency Management
MEMBERS ABSENT

Joan Fisher, DeSoto County 

Rick Kolar, Charlotte County, Transit Division

Shaun Cullinan, Charlotte County Community Development

OTHERS PARTICIPATING IN PERSON

Beaumont Hayner, City of Punta Gorda Urban Design

D’Juan Harris, MPO Director

Laks Gurram, MPO Principal Planner

Betty-Ann Sherer, MPO Planner

Tanya Merkle, FDOT

Victoria Peters, FDOT

OTHERS PARTICIPATING IN MICROSOFT TEAMS

Bekie Leslie, MPO Administrative Services Coordinator

Vitor Suguri, FDOT

Slade Downs, Sarasota Manatee MPO

Babuji Ambikapathy, VHB (FDOT Consultant)

Raja Pemmanaboina, VHB (FDOT Consultant)

Srinivas Kandala, VHB (FDOT Consultant)
Patty Huff, USBR Volunteer

Kerry Irons, USBR Volunteer Coordinator, Adventure Cycling Association

1. Call to Order & Roll Call
Chair Mitchell Austin called the TAC Meeting to order at 9:39 A.M.  The roll call was taken; a quorum was present. 
2. Public Comments on Agenda Items  
There were no public comments received.
3. Chair’s Report
Chair Austin had nothing to report. 
4. Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) Report

Tanya Merkle- Initial review of the Draft UPWP has been completed by FDOT, FHWA and FTA with no discrepancies, so it is moving forward.
· The Draft TIP review is in process.
· There is an upcoming Speed Management workshop in the southern area scheduled for June 14 at the SWAO office.
I-75 Interchange April 6, 2022 meeting summary:

Attendees: Sarasota/Manatee MPO staff, Charlotte County – Punta Gorda MPO staff, Charlotte County Public Works Staff and Community Development Staff, and the City of North Port Staff, FDOT Liaisons and DOT Interstate Development Staff.

Topic: Discussion regarding a possible new i75 interchange in the areas of Yorkshire and Raintree. 
Summary: Local Agencies are to engage in a coordinated regional planning effort with the FDOT Interstate Office to allow for the best location to be determined.
FDOT is encouraging the appropriate local agencies to continue coordination amongst each other and identify opportunities to improve regional connectivity around the proposed interchange areas. 

Once the focus areas are determined, they will be sent to the FDOT Interstate office, then a report will be presented to the Boards and Committees. The City of North Port, Sarasota County and Charlotte County must all be on the same page.
Chair Austin noted the City of Punta Gorda is in support of a new interchange, currently there is a large amount of traffic funneled through the city to get to the Interstate. 

Director Harris noted intersection improvements on SR 776 at Gulfstream Blvd/Wilmington Blvd are to begin April 18. These improvements include a new traffic signal, 
new sidewalks, crosswalks as well as new intersection lighting. It is anticipated this will be completed late summer 2022.
5. Consent Agenda

A. Approval of Minutes:  March 9, 2022, Meeting

B. MPO Board Resolution #2021-02 Authorizing FY 2022/2023 Transportation Disadvantaged (TD) Planning Grant Agreement

Don Scott made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda items.  Ron Ridenour seconded the motion, and it was passed unanimously. 
6. Final Draft FY 2022/2023 – FY 2023/2024 Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP)

Director Harris noted at the last meeting this Committee voted to move the UPWP to the appropriate review agencies, this has been done. Last week comments were received from FHWA and FTA, those comments are being addressed and FDOT has completed their review.

Additional 5305D allocation funds in the amount of $10,000 were added and the UPWP has been updated. 
Don Scott made a Motion to recommend that the updated MPO Board adopt the Final Draft FY 2023 through FY 2024 UPWP/Metropolitan Planning Organization Agreement.  Linda Sposito seconded the motion, and it was passed unanimously.
7. FY 2022/2023-FY 2026-2027 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP)

Laks Gurram discussed the TIP process, including the ever-changing nature of it.  Federal and State legislation require MPOs to adopt a 5-year Transportation Improvement Program (TIP).  The TIP outlines federal and state capital improvements for transportation and is a staged, multiyear, intermodal program of transportation projects that is consistent with the MPO Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP).  The Technical and Citizens’ Advisory Committees formally review the development of the TIP

Laks Gurram discussed recent revisions made to the 5-year Transportation Improvement Program (TIP).  He referred to the page below when changes/modification occurred
Page 2-5 SR 31 & CR 74 has been funded, numbering issues have been corrected, 

Page 4-13 bridge data has been added.
TAC members had no comments on the Draft – Final TIP
Linda Sposito made a Motion to recommend that the MPO Board adopt the Final Draft FY 2022/2023 – FY 2026/2027 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP).   Ravi Kamarajugadda seconded the motion, and it was passed unanimously.

8. 2022 Project Priorities 

Laks Gurram noted this is the final draft of the Project Priorities which will be moved to the MPO Board for adoption at the May 16, 2022, meeting. He briefed the committee on the changes to projects under each section
2022 Highway Project Priorities:

· Item 1 funding is still being requested for the 2050 LRTP
· Item 2 Harbor View Road from Melbourne Street to Date Street - has been funded 

· Item 3 Harbor View Road Harbor View Road from Date Street to I-75 – Road Widening we are still waiting for construction funding

· Item 5 is deleted- Corridor Study SR776 – Sarasota County line to US 41 has been completed

· Item 6 N. Jones Loop Road from i75 to Piper Road more information should be presented by FDOT possibly July of this year
2022 Transportation Alternatives: 
MPO Staff recommended and suggested the City of Punta Gorda Staff to consider adding projects to this list. Since the current projects under the list are funded through construction and will be deleted and no other city projects are under this list.  Items 7 & 8 US 41 William Street to Peace River Bridge and Shreve Street Airport Road to Virginia Avenue will be deleted once approved by the MPO Board on May 16, 2022 
2022 Transportation System Management/ Congestion Mitigation:
Charlotte County Staff recommended changes to the projects 

· Item 3 SR 776 @ Flamingo Blvd. – Intersection Improvements – construction funds are being requested 
· Item 4 add signal @ SR 776 @ Biscayne Blvd-based on the ICE analysis

Chair Austin asked for congestion management projects if they should be intersection control improvements in advance of the technical analysis process. Tanya Merkle, FDOT indicated that she will follow up on this with more information
Laks Gurram informed the committee that # Item 10 Add turn lanes US 41 @ Aqui Esta Dr. will be removed as per comments made by Secretary Nandam at the March 21, 2022 MPO meeting these improvements will be coordinated with the resurfacing project.
 He also informed that SR 31 at CR 74 Intersection Improvements – Roundabout has been funded through construction and will be deleted
2022 Transportation Regional Incentive Program (TRIP):
Laks Gurram went through the TRIP project priorities with both Sarasota – Manatee MPO and the LEE MPO. This list provides the regional projects across - Sarasota, Manatee,  Charlotte County and Lee County.
Slade Downs, Multi Modal Planner for the Sarasota Manatee MPO discussed this updated list:
Robert Fakhri, Charlotte County added a new project to the regional TRIP list. The project added is Kings Hwy from Sandhill Blvd to DeSoto County line. Cost estimates for Kings Highway and Jones Loop Road will be provided for the MPO Board meeting.  
Laks Gurram informed that changes to be made to this Lee – Charlotte list based on the comments received from County Staff to be consistent that was discussed
Charlotte County Staff made changes to Jones Loop which should read N. Jones Loop and
Edgewater Dr./Flamingo Blvd ext. should read SR776 to Collingswood and should reflect the cost as $54 million.
Revisions to the Joint TRIP with both MPOs and will be forwarded to the respective MPOs for consistency purposes.
Linda Sposito made a Motion to recommend that the MPO Board adopt 2022 Transportation Improvement Program (Highway, TAP, CM/TSM and TRIP) Project Priorities for the upcoming FDOT Draft Tentative Work Program Cycle with changes as discussed.  Ravi Kamarajugadda seconded the motion, and it was passed unanimously.
10.  US Bicycle Route 15 Alignment Discussion
D’Juan Harris introduced Kerry Irons and Patty Huff who gave a PowerPoint presentation.

Patty Huff from Adventure Cycling Association, a nonprofit member organization provided a history and background of the US Bicycle Route (USBR) System and presented draft proposed alignments of USBR 15 in Charlotte, Lee and Collier Counties for public input. The existing segment of USBR 15 is 14 miles long from the Georgia State Line to Madison, Florida (Madison County). There is a proposal to extend the Route from Madison to Miami for an additional 496 miles via Charlotte, Lee and Collier County. The proposed route map and proposed road-by-road direction in Charlotte, Lee and Collier were shown in the presentation.

At the February 25, 2021, meeting, the committee members provided feedback on the proposed route in Charlotte County.  This included limited use of US 41 as a proposed route and eliminating Taylor Road.  Committee members also suggested using existing City of Punta Gorda bike and trail facilities where possible and considering routes along “quieter” roadways for improved rider safety and aesthetic value. The revised presentation included the recommendations from the BPAC members and the City of Punta Gorda.  

On January 26, 2022, the City of Punta Gorda approved a Letter of Support for the USBR 15 route through the city.  Approval of this proposal will be forwarded to the MPO Board for its approval and then, to the Charlotte Board of County Commissioners (BOCC) for its approval.  BOCC approval is needed in order for FDOT to request the American Association of State Highway and Transportation Officials (AASHTO) designation of USBR 15.

Patty Huff noted that the proposed US BR 15 involved 19 jurisdictions with a resolution or letter of support to FDOT requested from each.  She stated that local governments determine the best route.  The Punta Gorda City Council had requested that the route be revised to traverse the downtown after approaching on US 17 from Arcadia to take advantage of some of the separated pathways.  These changes would be reflected in new maps approved by the local jurisdictions.
Ravi Kamarajugadda suggested this presentation should be made before the County Board of Commissioners. He noted there are a few developments in Planning that may add volume to the roads along this route. Chair Austin stated if the roadway conditions or traffic volumes change, the County can request the route be modified. 
Mr. Irons note AASHTO goes through an application review every 6 months, and changes to the Federal Highway system, Interstate system US Bike Route system, so if conditions change the route can be realigned; this happens regularly.

Ms. Huff stated this initially was presented to the County and will again return with suggested revisions. 

The letter of support approved by the City of Punta Gorda will be forwarded to the MPO and the County by Mr. Irons.
Tony Conte made a Motion to recommend that the MPO Board approve the proposed US Bicycle Route 15 alignment in Charlotte County.  Ron Ridenour seconded the motion, and it was passed unanimously.
11.  Veterans Blvd. Corridor Planning Study – Existing Conditions Presentation
Laks Gurram introduced Vitor Suguri, FDOT, and Babuji Ambikapathy, VHB, who provided an informational presentation.  The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) District One is conducting a Corridor Planning Study for Veterans Boulevard between US 41 on the west and Kings Highway on the east in Charlotte County. The subject corridor is a 6.9‐mile 4-lane 
divided roadway. The overall objective of this study is to improve mobility, safety, reliability, and connectivity for people who drive, walk, bike, and use transit within the study corridor.

This study will document the following:

1) Existing conditions including corridor characteristics, travel patterns, operational analysis of all modes, and safety assessment

2) Future conditions including traffic forecasts, access management review (for 2045), operational analysis of all modes and safety analysis, to develop potential safety, operational, and multimodal improvements for the Veterans Boulevard corridor. The identified improvements will be prioritized for short-term (2025), mid-term (2035), and long-term (2045) conditions through close coordination with the Project Steering Committee. The proposed recommendations are subject to change and will be implemented by Charlotte County staff based on the availability of funds.

Based on the results of the Existing conditions and Future conditions analysis, recommendations (safety, operational, and multi-modal) along Veterans Boulevard within the study limits will be developed. These improvements can include (but are not limited to) signalization, mid-block crosswalks, access management, intersection lighting, basic and enhanced intersection improvements, and improved signage.

The Final Draft will be presented at the July 6, 2022, TAC/CAC meetings and the July 18, 2022 MPO Board Meeting for final recommendations of the study. 

Babuji Ambikapathy responded to a question that Tony Conte asked whether school buses were included in this analysis, and he responded that the study would consider adding the School Board concerns to their presentation.

12.  Public Comments
There were no public comments.

13. Staff Comments 
Betty-Ann Sherer discussed a recent student fatality involving a bicycle and an automobile at Murdock Circle and US 41.  In response to the incident, the high school students will conduct a Gear Up for Bike Safety Event on April 28, 2022 from 4-7 pm at Port Charlotte High School.  The event is open to the public.  It is sponsored by the Charlotte County Sheriff with assistance from FDOT’s Safe Routes to School/Bicycle Coordinator and other interested parties.  Mrs. Sherer displayed a draft event flyer and indicated that she would disseminate to all interested parties.   

14. Member Comments
Ron Ridenour, Charlotte County Airport Authority, noted they have coordinated with the City and County and are out for construction bids for adding a turn lane at Piper Road and Viking Road. 
Additional lanes will be added to Airport Road and Viking Road.  Additional improvements will include adding east bound lanes and adding lighting to crosswalks at the terminal curbside. 
A second project is to extend challenger Blvd. between Golf Course Blvd. and Piper Road. 

On Golf Course Blvd. between Mooney Ave and Challenger Blvd, the FAA seeks to realign this area for Roadway Obstruction Free areas.  The improvements also include the closing ofGolf Course Blvd., between Challenger Blvd. and Mooney Avenue.

Mr. Ridenour informed the committee that a brochure is available and can be forwarded to the Committee for reference purposes.

15.  Adjournment (Next TAC Meeting – July 6, 2022)
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:03 a.m.
The next regularly scheduled TAC meeting will be held on Wednesday, July 6, 2022, both virtually and at the Eastport Environmental Campus, 25550 Harbor View Road, Port Charlotte in Training Room B beginning at 9:30 a.m.  [image: image2.png]
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